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	DIVISION OF PROFESSIONAL REGULATION
	


PUBLIC MEETING MINUTES:
BOARD OF PROFESSIONAL LAND SURVEYORS

RULES AND REGULATION HEARING
MEETING DATE AND TIME:
Thursday, October 11,   2007 at 9:00 a.m.
PLACE:
861 Silver Lake Boulevard, Dover, Delaware

 
Conference Room A, Second Floor of the Cannon Bldg.
MINUTES APPROVED:
12-06-07
COMMITTEE MEMBERS PRESENT   

Michael T. Szymanski, Chairman, Presiding
Laurence R. McBride, Vice-Chairman, Professional Member

Roy B. Kemp III, Secretary, Professional Member

Elton M. Murray, Professional Member

Victor Kennedy, Public Member

Frank Szczuka, Public Member

Stephen Sellers, Professional Member
DIVISION STAFF/DEPUTY ATTORNEY GENERAL
Margaret A. Foreit, Administrative Specialist III
OTHERS PRESENT
None
CALL TO ORDER

Mr. Szymanski called the meeting to order at 9:15 a.m.   
REVIEW OF PROPOSED CHANGES TO THE RULES AND REGULATIONS
FOREIGN CREDENTIALING AND ADOPTION OF NCEES – THE CENTER

Ms. Foreit informed the board that The Center is the foreign credentialing body used by the NCEES.  A new section will need to be developed in order to accommodate the board using the foreign credentialing group. Mr. Schranck will be consulted concerning the verbiage for the new section of the rules and  regulation and the new section will be presented at the next meeting. 

Minimum Technical Standards – Section 12.0

The committee after careful discussion made proposed changes to sections 12.2, 12.2.2, 12.2.4, 12.2.6, 12.2.9, 12.2.11, 12.2.13, and 12.11.14.  The committee agreed to include a provision under a new section which would include the electronic signature provision.           Ms. Foreit stated that a copy would be provided at the next meeting of the proposed changes to the above sections as well as a draft of the electronic signature provision. 
Continuing Education – Section 10.0

The committee discussed updating this section to reflect some credits for on line courses.  This will be discussed at the next meeting. 

Letter of Concern
New section will need to be developed so a motion was made by Mr. Szymanski, seconded by Mr. McBride to table this section until the next committee meeting.  The motion was unanimously carried. 
Inactive Status for Licensees

The board discussed developing an inactive or retired status for licensees.  A motion was made by Mr. McBride, seconded by Mr. Kemp to table this discussion until the next meeting. The motion was unanimously carried.  

New Statute and Section Changes Required

The committee discussed that additional sections may be required to accommodate the new stature.  . A motion was made by Mr. McBride, seconded by Mr. Kemp to table this discussion until the next meeting. The motion was unanimously carried.  

Public Comment

None

Scheduling of Next Meeting 

The committee agreed to meet on December 6, 2007 at 1:30  p.m. to make further additions or deletions to the rules and regulations. 
Adjournment

There being no other business before the committee, a motion was made by Mr. Kemp, seconded by Mr. Szymanski to adjourn the meeting at 4:00 p.m.   The motion was unanimously carried. 
Respectfully submitted,

Margaret A. Foreit
Margaret A. Foreit
Administrative Specialist II
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